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Object : The Saint Pierre et Miquelon fishery and France observer status in the North
American Commission of NASCO

The French territorial collectivity of Saint-Pierre et Miquelon has been cooperating with your
organization since the early 1990s.

Within this framework, capture data and information on the monitoring and management
system for this fishery have regularly been provided to NASCO.

However, this cooperation has been more active since 2005, as NASCO Contracting Parties
invited France on behalf of Saint-Pierre et Miquelon to participate in meetings as an observer.

The North Atlantic salmon fishery in Saint-Pierre et Miquelon is a subsistence activity and in
the last ten years, captures varied between 2 and 3,5 tonnes per year.
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The outcome of an interministerial consultation, in line with the opinion of the territorial
Council of Saint-Pierre et Miquelon, is that France full membership to NASCO North
American Commission does not seem to be convenient, given the low level of captures taken
by this traditional fishery which has little impact on the economic development of the
archipelago.

The Saint-Pierre et Miquelon fishery policy is mostly based on the regulated exploitation of
quotas allocated within the France-Canada agreement, NAFO and ICCAT.

Hence, France, on behalf of this territory, wishes to have its representation at NASCO annual
plenary meetings confirmed as an observer.
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